## MAIL HANDLERS



District of Columbia · Maryland · North Carolina · Virginia · West Virginia

A.F.L./C.I.O.

Kevin Fletcher, President • D. Yam Cardin, Treasurer • 4907 Fitzhugh Ave., Suite 100 • Richmond, VA 23230-3533

José Peña Vice President Derrick Carr Recording Secretary Lamar Grigsby Washington, DC

Ed Evans Maryland Felandria Jackson North Carolina Leslie Hamlett

Amber Slater West Virginia

## **OFFICIAL MINUTES**

The Executive Board Teleconference
National Postal Mail Handlers Union – Local 305
4907 Fitzhugh Avenue, Suite #100
Richmond, Virginia 23230-3533
March 27, 2014



In attendance:
Kevin Fletcher-Local President
Yam Cardin-Treasurer
Jose Pena-Vice President
Derrick Carr-Recording Secretary
Lamar Grigsby-District of Columbia State Executive Board Member
Ed Evans-Maryland State Executive Board Member
Felandria Jackson-North Carolina State Executive Board Member
Leslie Hamlett-Virginia State Executive Board Member
Amber Slater-West Virginia State Executive Board Member

The teleconference for the Executive Board was called by President Fletcher at 3:00 PM with roll call being taken by Recording Secretary Carr; All Board members were present.

## **Branch President Vacancy**

The purpose of the teleconference was to fill the Branch President vacancy in Fayetteville, NC. The position became available after Brother Kenneth Shelton resigned from the position. In accordance with Local Union Bylaws, Article 7, Section 4, President Fletcher solicited NCSEBM Jackson for her recommendation to fill the vacancy; and the other Board members were solicited as well. Giving full consideration to Sister Jackson's recommendation and after some discussion the Board voted unanimously to fill the vacancy, for the remainder of the term, with Brother Maurice Wallace who is presently serving as the acting Branch President.

Phone (804) 358-4664 · Fax (804) 342-1082

5 (TIME) TO 13

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 3:10 PM.

Fraternally yours,

Derrick Carr

Recording Secretary